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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday, October 9, 2007

To be held at 7:30 PM in the Town Hall 

Basement Meeting Room

Meeting Minutes

Meeting is called to order at: 7:41 PM

In attendance: R. Talbot , I. Wye, E. Davidson, C. Shreder, H. LaCortiglia,  J. DiMento

Motion by R. Talbot to pay the following bills 

Seconded by C. Shreder

Motion carries - Unanimously 

	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Kopelman & Paige
	               615.00 
	71387
	   09/25/07

	Mansfield Plumbing &
	 $        8,025.44 
	2002
	09/12/07

	Heating, Inc.
	 
	 
	 
	 


· Project Suggestion Received:

· “To upgrade the Camping Cabin Area at Camp Denison”

· Invited Guest: Matthew Lewis 

Matt gives an e-version of the whole plan for the 3 phases on a usb drive; Gives a handout of the cabins status and a map showing them at the camp.

Describes the first phase (for which the funding is being requested for this fiscal cycle.)
Explains that his estimate of material costs is 6580.00; no labor costs are included in that figure because volunteers will be providing all of the labor.
Matt describes the topography of the land shown on the map at the request of J. DiMento.

C. Shreder explains that the ConCom has discussed this with Matt previously and explains what must be considered by the Concom ---An NOI must be filed and Boxford must be notified as per the Memorandum of Understanding between the Selectboards of the two towns.

CPC members note that an NOI will cost additional monies that are not reflected in the current request.
In Phase I: huts one, two and five will be made ADA accessible. 

Matt explains about the Camp; the condition of the cabins, and how this project came about in conjunction with the Cub Scouts and the Camp Denison Committee. 

These will be used for meeting of scouts of all kinds, Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts. etc. as well as for the general public.
Matt also explains that this will also include security and anti vandalism measures that will be implemented for each of the cabins and the area in general
Hut 7 will be made safe by securing and cleaning the property and removing dangerous debris. 

The CP committee considers the following:

$6500 for project materials plus

$3000 for dumpsters and debris removal plus +
$2500 for permitting costs. 

By consensus the committee wishes to revise the figure to $15K to account for material costs price fluctuations that may occur by the Annual Town Meeting, also noting that there may be unforeseen costs that may arise. Residual funding from the appropriation, if approved by the voters could be used towards beginning Phase II.  
The committee thanks Matt for his time and commitment.

· Newton CPA Court Decision

· Jeffery Seideman, et al. v. City of Newton, Memorandum of Decision

The CP Committee is informed of the decision and given a copy of the decision.

· Adjournment at 9:22 pm

The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2007.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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